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On August 14th and 15th, 2015 twenty-five cultural specialists, students, and education 
professionals gathered at Indiana University, Bloomington for the first Learning NAGPRA 
Collegium. Funded by the National Science Foundation (grant #1449465), the Learning 
NAGPRA project aims to create resources for teaching and training on the Native American 
Graves Protection and Repatriation Act (NAGPRA).   The collegium setting, drawing from the 
scholarship of teaching and learning, is designed to create collaborative spaces where 
participants can collaborate in evaluating information and brainstorming paths forward for 
teaching and learning about NAGPRA.   

On the first day of the collegium, participants learned about the formation of the Learning 
NAGPRA project and the data collected as part of the first year’s background research and 
planning phase.  Participants discussed and compared the codes of ethics of professional 
associations and tribal governments to identify guiding values needed in NAGPRA education 
and to locate where there are crucial gaps in current methods of teaching and outreach that must 
be addressed.  On the second day of the collegium, participants discussed some of the barriers 
and frustrations experienced in working on repatriation issues.  This culminated in a very 
important conversation identifying primary target audiences for improved NAGPRA education 
and effective or engaging educational materials for those different groups.  

We thank all of the participants for engaging so thoroughly and thoughtfully in all of the 
discussions and for their recommendations and feedback as we start to plan the second Learning 



NAGPRA Collegium.  We would also like to acknowledge the support of the First Nations 
Educational and Cultural Center and the Social Sciences Research Commons in hosting our 
event. The 2016 Collegium will again be held at Indiana University, Bloomington, when 
participants will be separated into working groups to start creating educational materials, while 
still benefiting from sharing experiences with their colleagues.  We will continue to explore 
avenues to engage other stakeholders from various cultural and professional specialties, 
recognizing that NAGPRA intersects with larger ethical, disciplinary, and human rights issues 
that go beyond the letter of the law.   


